# **Wexham Court Parish Council**

Meeting off Full Council taking place at the Parish Hall Norway Drive on Tuesday 12th September 2017, at 7.00 pm.

Name	Present	Not Present
Chairman Akbar	Y	
Vice Chairman Fayyaz		N
Councillor Khan	Y	
Councillor Aldridge (Robert)		N
Councillor Aldridge (Patricia)		N
Councillor Davies	Y	
Councillor Gahir	Y	
Councillor Hussain		N
Councillor Jarral		N
Councillor Malik	Y	
Councillor Sohal		N
The Clerk, Mr. Surinder Jabble	Y	
RFO Tina Kellett		N
Police Liaison	Y	

# Public 8

# 256. To receive and Approve Apologies for Absence

Apologies received from Cllr P Aldridgel, Cllr R Aldridge, Cllr Sohal and Cllr Fayazz

RESOLVED: Apologies accepted.

As Vice Chair was absent Cllr Khan was nominated Vice Chair

### 257. To receive Declaration of Interest

#### NONE

## 258. Consideration of Dispensation Applications relating to the Code of Conduct

None

#### 259. Approval of Minutes of Meeting held on 11th July 2017

Minutes Approved

## 260. Matters Arising

None

#### 261. Police Liaison

- In the Last 4 weeks (14/08/17 to 11/09/17) crime is up compared to last year same time which is in keeping with the trend in Slough
- Police is concentrating on Training especially on Burglaries and Drinking
- Going into Schools and if required then will do presentations
- There has been some overnight breaks of vehicles around the area -please keep locked and make sure nothing is left in the vehicle on view
- Number of reports made on mopeds being used on the canal and The Frith
- Boys are drinking at the Parish Hall grounds- Police will keep an eye
- Police is doing some intelligence around the area especially near the Edmonds Way garages
- Police took one of our Speed Indicator device- please return asap

#### 262. Public Question Time

- There were a lot of objections to the rescinding of the part of the lease house building. Main objection being that public consultation was not carried out. The decision was taken at Full Parish Council Meeting
- Gate from the care home to the Hall grounds not done- Cllr P Aldridge dealing
- Planning at 24 Bell Close is concerning as there has been a change of plan thus asking the neighbours to write their objections again- Clerk to email Objection on behalf of the Parish Council especially raising the Health and Safety issues

#### 263. Information report from Members and Borough Councilors

 Cllr Davies said that drinking on the estate was concerning - the Councillors need to do walkabouts and listen to the residents concerns

# 264. Report of RFO and approval of June 2017 Finance Statement

- Approved- an explanation of the £ 147 paid for football vests was sought
- 25 cheques with one signature approved

# 265. Report of Clerk and Correspondence

- The Clerk read out the letter received from Slimming World one of the Halls long time hirers complaining that she was losing clientele when the hall was being double booked especially for big parties- It was agreed that she be given notice of the bookings and second hirer be allocated half the car park space.
- The Clerk presented the three quotation for heating- it was APPROVED that the contract be awarded to TENCERS LTD for an amount of £ 11427.60 Ex Vat.In addition it was APPROVED that the 4 Convection heaters be replaced at the same time.

	The Meeting closed at 8.40pm.	
Signed	Dated	